CHESTER TOURISM COMMISSION MINUTES      November 18, 2015
Present: Brenda Owen, Cynthia Lawder, Linda R., Toni Hosick, Bobbie Junkin, Pete Spitler, Patti Carter, Betty Wagner, Norma Baughman, Carol Harrison
	AGENDA ITEM
	DISCUSSION
	

	Minutes 
	In Sandra’s absence, Cynthia convened the meeting.  October minutes were reviewed.  The minutes were approved as presented.
	Minutes filed.

	Financial report
	Linda Rader gave the financial report.  A check for $50 was written to Sandra for reimbursement of the gas card purchased for Phil Keeton.  Norma was reimbursed $113.07 for Christmas decorations, and the thank you ad in the Herald Tribune cost $75.  A deposit of $564.80 from the cemetery walk was made.  The Commission has a balance of $7,496.68 and petty cash of $128.88.
	The report was filed for audit.

	Evergreen Cemetery Comes Alive
	Tabled in Lauren’s absence. 
	

	River Boats


	Patti reported that of the $1478 received for the October 13 boat, the Randolph Co. Museum will receive $250; the Cohen Home will receive $250; the Tourism Commission will receive $908.  The riverboat committee (Norma, Carol, Cynthia) met and reported on an ad requesting volunteers and an application form used for potential volunteer tour guides.  Patti and committee are working on the details to be included in the tours.  Patti requested the commission meet with the committee to finalize and approve their recommendations.  
	The meeting will occur January 6 at 10 AM in the council room at the city hall.

	Other tours
	The Holiday Rambler Recreation Vehicle Club will be having a rally in DuQuoin July 15-23.  They would like a 2-3 hour bus tour for 50 folks aged 70 and above with the theme of “Memories.”  Linda Rader made contact with Directions Tours of St. Louis and the representative expressed interest in knowing about tours available in Chester.
	

	Christmas Walk 
Dec. 4,5,6

“It’s a Charlie Brown Christmas.”  
	Patti distributed the preliminary itinerary for the weekend’s activities.  Crafts previously at Skateland will be housed at the Legion.  
	

	Stone Cottage
	Committee meets today.  Toni, Bobbi, and Norma are decorating for Christmas today.  The pouring of the sidewalk has not been completed by the city yet.  Norma is working on ordering new brochures.  New photos will be used in place of the original photos.  Norma presented information regarding the cost of various alternatives.  Brenda moved to order 250 brochures from Mariah costing $225.  Toni seconded and the motion passed.
	Norma will order brochures from Mariah.
Brenda will inquire about opening the cottage during Christmas on the River at the meeting this afternoon.

	Scout Magazine ad
	Lauren has been working on designing an ad for the Scout.  Other discussion was tabled in Lauren’s absence.
	

	Thank you notes
	The group was asked to generate ideas for a Tourism Commission logo.
	

	Stock Area
	Patti and Nancy organized the storage area.  
	

	New project ideas
	· Brenda asked the Tourism Commission to consider hiring a consultant to help with writing application for National Historic Register.  Properties on the National Register are a tourism draw.  Brenda and Linda S.  will pursue this as a joint effort with River City Renewal.
	

	Welcome Center
	Linda S. mentioned that the folks from the riverboats who stopped at the Welcome Center were pleasant and complimentary.
	

	Randolph Co. Tourism
	Statewide tourism accounts for $1.14 million in revenue.  This is an increase of 4%.  The delivery of Carol Pirtle’s book Where Illinois Began to all 3rd graders in the county has begun.
	

	City Council Update
	No report.
	

	Adjournment
	Toni moved to adjourn.     Carol seconded.  The motion carried and the meeting was adjourned.
	Next meeting:  December 16, 2015 @ 10:30 AM at City Hall.
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